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9th September 2018—23rd Sunday in Ordinary Time —Year B 

a!{{ ¢La9{ 
Saturday Vigil  8th September 
рΦол ǘƻ сΦолǇƳ  9ȄǇƻǎƛǝƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ .ƭŜǎǎŜŘ        
                                                     {ŀŎǊŀƳŜƴǘ 
сΦол ǇƳ   tŀǘǊƛŎƪ IŀǊǊƛƎŀƴ wLt 
 
Sunday   9th September 
23rd Sunday in Ordinary Time  
лфΦлл tŜƻǇƭŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ tŀǊƛǎƘ 
ммΦлл  aŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻŦ ²ƻƪƛƴƎƘŀƳ  
            /ŀǘŜƴƛŀƴ /ƛǊŎƭŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ   
о ǘƻ пǇƳ 9ȄǇƻǎƛǝƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ .ƭŜǎǎŜŘ  
                         {ŀŎǊŀƳŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ .ŜƴŜŘƛŎǝƻƴ   
Monday  10th September  

bƻ Ƴŀǎǎ 
   
Tuesday  11th September 
 
лфΦол  
 
Wednesday  12th September 
Most Holy Name of Mary 
лфΦол  

Please remember to switch off your mobile phone before Mass 
God deserves all our attention  Thank you. 

                                            
Important Contacts.  

Hospital / Home visits.  Sick Communion, Baptism Preparation 
If you are sick or going into hospital and would like a visit or  Holy  Communion,  
call the office on 0118 978 0348 or call Fr. David.  
Baptisms—see Fr. David after Mass on any Sunday for further details 
Other Priests in the area : Fr Marcus Brisley  01252 876820 
Fr. Danny Mc Avoy  01344 425729,   Fr Kevin Bidgood 01344 620591 
Safeguarding:  Richard Roberts 0118 978 9059  
SVP: David Thomas 07786 492948  

 
Thursday   13th September  
St John Chrysostom, Bishop.  
                               Doctor of the Church 
лфΦол  
 
Friday  14th September 
Exultation of the Holy Cross  
лфΦол  Wǳƭƛŀƴ CƭŀƴŀƎŀƴ wLt    
Saturday  15th September 
Our Lady of Sorrows  
лфΦол  9ƛƭŜŜƴ .Ŝǎǘ wLt 
/ƻƴŦŜǎǎƛƻƴǎ ŀƊŜǊ Ƴŀǎǎ ǳƴǝƭ млΦол 
  
Saturday Vigil  15th September 
сǇƳ /ƻƴŦŜǎǎƛƻƴǎ ōȅ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘ  
сΦол ǇƳ   .ǊƛŘƛŜ {ǳƭƭƛǾŀƴτLƴǘŜƴǝƻƴǎ 
 
Sunday   16th September 
24th Sunday in Ordinary Time  
лфΦлл tŜƻǇƭŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ tŀǊƛǎƘ 
ммΦлл  YŀǘƘƭŜŜƴ ¢ŜŘǎǘƻƴŜ wLt  

Parish Office Opening Times :- Tuesday to Friday, 08.30 to 13.30    
The Parish Office is closed all day Monday.  
Your Parish Administrator, Una Smith, can be contacted on  Tel: 0118 978 0348  
or email  wokingham@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk   

 

It seems the older we get, the more we learn to be 
prudent in what we say! Over the years we have 
learned that speaking from the heart can get us into 
trouble. Perhaps saying what is on our minds might 
not earn us the reputation we would like. It might 
not fit in with our sophisticated image to admit that 

we are afraid, or neurotic, or in need of help. We tend to avoid issues that we’ve 
learned to keep private… money, relationships, and religion are possibly the top 
three subjects we have leaned to keep to ourselves. 
Today’s gospel reading gives us at first impression a straightforward account of 
the healing of a deaf man. After a few more readings however, we realise that 
the point of the miracle is a sign that Jesus was the Messiah. It was a sign that 
the Jews of that time would have expected of a Messiah. It had long been    
prophesied that the ears of the deaf would be unsealed, and that the tongues of 
the dumb would sing for joy. More than this, by choosing a Gentile as the subject 
of his miracle, Jesus is telling us that there is no discrimination when it comes to 
Gods’ salvation. 
When it comes to matters of faith, many of us have a bit of a speech                 
impediment. Sadly, in this day and age, people who talk openly about their  
religious beliefs can be viewed as odd, and so we keep our mouths shut. Today’s 
gospel points out the wrong in keeping our beliefs private. Time and time again, 
Jesus shows us that God’s love is available to everyone without prejudice. Time 
and time again Jesus shows us that love and acceptance can open up whole new 
possibilities in broken lives. Our faith cannot be limited to one hour on a Sunday 
morning. We are invited to ‘open up’ and share the possibilities God offers with 
everyone we meet. 



In your prayers, please remember Emma Correale who has          
recently died.  Also pray for all who are sick,  in  hospital or    
housebound especially  Pam Sheridan, Mary Ann Froude,               
Daniel Sutton, Hugh Dwan,  Joseph Nemeth, Natalie Mahon, Stephen 

Sweeney, Sarah White, Daniel Neylon and  Sr Veronica.  

 

 
Last Week’s Collection : 
Standing Orders: £1262 
Envelopes: £139   
Cash: £645 
Thank you for your  
Contribution      
Portsmouth Diocese   
Charity No: 246871 

  

Would you like to be an Altar Server? 
There will be a training session for you to 
learn how to be an Altar Server on Sat 
15th September at 4pm in the church.  
Jeremy Best and Fr David will look forward 
to teaching you. 

Alpha Youth is here at Corpus Christi, Wokingham starting Friday, 5 October 2018  from 
7pm to 9pm. To register your interest see the posters on the  church notice boards for full 
details. 

Corpus Christi Quiz Night—Saturday 6th October at 7.30pm in the Keenan Rooms     

Do come to this annual fun evening, led by the best Quiz Master in town!  Bring your 

friends to make up a team or come and  join a team on the evening.  Tickets are £5 to 

include a glass of wine, cheese and biscuits.  Bring your own extra drinks and nibbles. 

Booking and payment through the parish office please.   

The Triumph of the Holy Cross—14th September—We are called to participate in the 
struggle against evil in every form: racism, social injustice, oppression, infidelity,       
dishonesty, and corruption. The Risen Lord wishes to deliver us from all evil. But how? 
Not by removing every difficulty, but by giving us courage to face it and overcome it. 
Our sufferings are stepping-stones to victory. We look to the cross as a symbol of     tri-
umph over suffering and the promise of eternal life. 

Our TODDLER GROUP will re-open on Wednesday 12th September from 10.00 – 11.30 
am in the Keenan Room.    Do come and make new friends. 

Parish Pancake Morning Sunday 16th September.  The UCM would like to welcome  
everyone, especially new  Parishioners, back for the start of a new school year. Please 
come along to the Keenan Rooms after the 11am mass for pancakes with various  
toppings. Gluten free pancakes will also be available. 

Get your toes tapping!  Barn Dance  Saturday 20th October  2018 at Barkham  
Village Hall 7.30—11pm (with live Music by The Saxon Drain) Tickets  £11 per 
adult   or    £27.50 per family (any number of children)   Bring your own food and 
drink! For further details, and tickets please  contact Nickson Nwahiri 
 (nnwahiri@gmail.com) or Martin Robins (martin.robins71@gmail.com).  

Thank you to everyone who took part in last 
Sunday’s Food & Fun event.—all those who 
organised the feast and games, all who were 
hungry  and enjoyed the lovely foods .  A 
magnificent £510 was raised for  Our Lady of 
Nazareth. 

It is good to hear that the £588.38 raised at our last Christmas Fair has been gratefully 

received by the  HIV   Womens` Group in Bamenda and has been used to buy materials 

to make soap and other commodities for sale enabling them to make a living to sustain 

their families.  These are desperate times in Bamenda at the moment with civil  

unrest, villages being destroyed and people being killed. We ask that you pray for a 

peaceful end  to all the strife.  You can keep up to date with news on our diocesan  

partnership with Bamenda  at http://www.bamendaandportsmouth.com 

A Date for Your Diary—Charles Whitehead speaking about the Gifts and Fruits of 
the Holy Spirit at Corpus Christi  on Tuesday 23rd October,  7 for 7.30pm.  See our 
Notice Board for booking  details . 

Education Sunday—9th September is a day of celebration for all those involved in 
education. For over a century it has been part of an ecumenical celebration in which 
the Catholic Church participates. The Catholic Education Service’s (CES) theme for    
Education Sunday 2018 is 'Ephphatha - Be Opened!'  If you would like to help the CES in 
their work in our Catholic Schools, there is a basket at the back of the church  for your 
donations.  

Parish Pantomime 2019 – Cinderella. Possibly the funniest Parish group starts again 
with preparations for our January 2019 Pantomime, Cinderella. Come along to our  
rehearsal try-out and script read through on Sunday 16th September at St Teresa's 
school hall, 3:30-6:30pm. No experience necessary, just enthusiasm to have a good 
time. New faces and all abilities welcome; Adults, teens and children (Y6 or above).  
For further details contact parishpantocc@gmail.com or check out our Facebook page 
using parispantocc@gmail.com 

At Corpus Christi, we will join with those  attending the  
Eucharistic Congress ‘!ŘƻǊŜƳǳǎΩ  in Liverpool this weekend 

with Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament  on   
Saturday 8th from 5.30 to 6.30pm  and 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament and Benediction on 
Sunday 9th from 3 to 4pm  

 
Join us if you can and we wish all those attending the  

congress every blessing 


